PO Box 308 — 119 North Fourth Street, Skykomish, WA 98288 — (360) 677-2388

August 31, 2015

Karl Benz
2885 Sanford Ave SW #29339
Grandville, M1 49418

Mr. Benz,

| have received your fax entitled, “Your Non-responsive Response to 2015-07-23 FOIA
Request.” Based upon your responses, your request is still too vague to begin to search the
public record for “Best Geo-technical Seismic Practices and Industry Standards” on town
property or any other property. A Freedom of Information Act request requires that the
requested records be reasonably described. This request does not meet this standard and |
am not able to help you at this time. Of course you are welcome to review files at Town Hall
or review minutes, agendas, resolutions, etc. at

http://skykomish.org/Agendas __ Minutes.html.

Because you state that you are requesting information on “all Town of Skykomish public
lands, properties and parcels remediated as part of BNSF’s Railway’s environmental cleanup
effort,” and because the town was involved in the same manner as private land owners
throughout the remediation between BNSF and the Department of Ecology, the town may
not have the information you are seeking. Instead, you may wish to seek information
regarding “geo-technical” practices or compliance from the Department of Ecology, either
on their website or document repository in Bellevue. | hope this helps. This completes this

record request.

Respectfully,

A/MA Qmﬁw

Alan A. Grider
Mayor of Skykomish




